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Thank you to the many parents/carers who visited our Open      
Classroom event today.  We hope you enjoyed seeing the children’s 
learning during RE (Religious Education)Week.  It was fantastic to 

see so many of you sharing your children’s learning. 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx




As you may know, we are currently working in partnership with The RSC (Royal Shakespeare      
Company) to enrich our curriculum and offer pupils creative ways to learn.  We hope:  

 

 To make Shakespeare’s work vivid, accessible and enjoyable for pupils.  
 To offer exciting opportunities for pupils and staff to work with RSC Education practitioners exploring how 

rehearsal room approaches to Shakespeare can enhance learning across the curriculum. 
 To provide the chance to take part in the national Play Makers Festival. 
 To create opportunities to contribute to a national programme of research and publications 
 To give pupils access to high quality performances of Shakespeare's work in theatres and in school. 
 
Our focus play for this term is Julius Caesar and, on Wednesday, three member of the RSC acting company 
visited school to work with pupils in KS2.  During the session, children explored key moments in the play and 
acted as directors, suggesting ways that the actors could re-play scenes and evaluating the effect on an     
audience.  Next week, children will watch a live broadcast of the play and use its text as a stimulus in lessons.  
You can see pictures of the session below. 



A big thank you to everyone who helped with the jumble sale and to all those who 
gave donations.  We have raised an amazing £381.11! 
 
Thank you also to members of the PTA who worked so hard to organise and run 
this event. 

Thank you to all families who voted in our election for parent governors. This was a 
close run battle with only a few votes separating the candidates.   
 
We would like to thank all the parents who put themselves forward for election and can 
announce that the two successful candidates were Kully Deol and Kae Sandhar.  We 
warmly welcome them to our Governing Body. 
 

Congratulations to all children who competed in the     
Inter-School Games at Campion this week.  Pupils enjoyed 
playing a range of sports including, rowing, archery and 
Boccia (a Paralympic sport designed originally for players 
with a visual impairment.) 
 
Thank you to Mr Lee, our PE Coordinator for organising 
our attendance at this event. 



If you are a parent/carer of a child in Reception, Year One or 
Year Two, you should have received a letter today  inviting you 

to watch your child’s Christmas performance. 
 

Don’t forget to use the slip on the bottom of the letter to book 
your tickets which are free of charge.   

 
Due to fire regulations, tickets are limited so please book 
early to avoid disappointment.  Please also note that we  
cannot guarantee there will be room in the hall for family 

members without tickets. 
 

Year 3 and Year 4 parents/carers are invited to a Christmas 
sing-a-long on Thursday 21st December at 2.30pm in the hall. 
Year 5 and Y6 families are invited to a similar event on Friday 

22nd December at 9.30am .  We are not issuing tickets for 
these concerts but all Key Stage Two parents are most         

welcome! 
 
 



This week, your child should have brought home a letter and pupil log-in for an online learning    
resource called Espresso.  Espresso contains lots of useful information to support learning and is  
completely free for your child to use as the cost is covered by school. 
 
Below, is a home access guide for parents/carers which should answer any questions you might have: 



Many parents/carers will remember that, last year, we worked in conjunction with Warwick 
Arts’ Centre and three other local schools on a range of exciting visual and performing arts 
projects.  The work created by pupils was showcased in July at the fantastic SPLAT festival in 
Jephson Gardens. (See splatartsfestival.co.uk for pictures and videos of our children performing.  
Keep checking this website as content is being added all the time.) 
 
The good news is that we are hoping to keep the SPLAT festival alive!  Over the summer    
holiday we worked with Warwick Arts’ Centre to submit a bid to The Arts Council to fund a 
continuation of the project.  We should hear whether our bid has been successful in            
approximately two week’s time.  Fingers crossed! 

Please make sure your child is on time for school and in their line by 8.55am each morning so 
they can walk independently in to class for a prompt start to their learning. 
 
If you do arrive late, you must use the main entrance in to school and sign your child 
in using the late register.  This is very important as we need an accurate picture of who is in 
school in case there is an emergency and we have to evacuate the building. 
 
At the end of school, please do not enter the corridors or classrooms as this poses a safeguarding 
risk.  If your child needs the lavatory when you pick them up, please ask at the office 
and a  member of our administrative staff will show you to the toilet.  Our hard    
working cleaners need to access the children’s toilets at 3.20pm each day and cannot complete 
their duties if parents/carers are in there with their children. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 









Our delicious Christmas lunch will be served on Tuesday 12th December.  Pupils will be 
treated to: 

 

 
Roast turkey fillet   
Chipolata sausages  
or Quorn fillet (v) 

 
Served with:  

Sage and onion stuffing 
Roast potatoes 

Peas 
Carrots 
Gravy 

 
Ice cream dessert 

All pupils in Reception, Y1and Y2 are entitled to a free Christmas lunch.  Please inform the office 
if your child is NOT having  the lunch. 
 
The cost of the Christmas lunch for pupils in Y3, Y4, Y5, Y6 is £2.15.  This will appear on Parent 
Pay as a separate item called “KS2 Christmas Dinner.”  Please book/pay for your lunch by     
November 15th at the latest so that the kitchen can purchase the appropriate quantities of 
food.  Bookings/payments will not be accepted after this date. 





 
 
Diary dates do sometimes change due to unforeseen circumstances.  If any date changes, we will always try to 
notify you via text or letter.  However, the following dates are correct at the point of going to press!! 
 
Monday 13th November 2017   Rocksteady music worshops for YR—Y6. 
Monday 13th November 2017   Shakespeare Week. 
Tuesday 14th November 2017   Matt Black (poet) working with Y6 and leading assembly. 
Thursday 16th November 2017   Royal Shakespeare Company visiting KS2. 
Friday 17th November 2017    Y5/6 Sports Hall Athletics at Campion, 9.30am—12.00pm 
Friday 17th November 2017    Online safety session for parents/carers, 9.15—10.00am. 
Monday 20th November 2017   Rocksteady music lessons begin. 
Thursday 23rd November 2017   Open afternoon at 2.00pm for prospective Reception  
         parents/carers, September 2018. 
Thursday 23rd November 2017   Y3 JM visit to Sarehole Mill. 
Friday 24th November 2017    MUFTI Day (bring 50p to wear non-school uniform.) 
Friday 24th November 2017    Y3 AH visit to Sarehole Mill. 
Wednesday 29th November—Friday   Y6 residential to Marle Hall, Wales. 
1st December 2017 
Friday 1st December 2017    Christmas Crafternoon for YR parents/carers, 2.30pm— 
          3.15pm 
Wednesday 6th December 2017   Y2 Christmas performance at 9.30am. 
Tuesday 12th December 2017   Christmas lunch. 
Wednesday 13th December 2017   Y1 Christmas performance at 9.30am. 
Thursday 14th December 2017   Y3, 4, 5 and 6 visit to “101 Dalmations” at The 
        Birmingham Repertory Theatre. 
Friday 15th December 2017    Christmas jumper day! 
Friday 15th December 2017    YR/KS1 visit to “The Snow Dragon” at The Bridge  
        House Theatre in Warwick. 
Monday 18th December—Friday    No clubs (except Breakfast Club and Butterflies) this 
22nd November      week. 
Monday 18th December 2017   Last Y3 JM swimming lesson. 
Wednesday 20th December 2017   YR Christmas performance at 9.30am. 
Wednesday 20th December 2017   Last Y3 AH swimming lesson. 
Thursday 21st December 2017   Y3/4 music concert for parents at 2.30pm. 
Friday 22nd December 2017    Y5/6 music concert for parents at 9.30pm. 
Friday 22nd December 2017    Break up for the Christmas holiday. 

 
C H R I S T M A S    H O L I D A Y 

 
Monday  8th January 2018   School closed for staff training 
Tuesday 9th January 2018   Children return to school for the Spring Term. 
    



 

 

I hope you have a relaxing weekend. 
Best wishes from  

Miss Glenny (Associate Headteacher) 


